
The Keytesville Chamber of Commerce met June 19, 2017, at noon at the Café` with 

these members present.  Megan Fox, Rick Jones, Larry Pollard, Robbie Wheeler, Lowell 

Newsom, Nathan Asbury, Dora Palmer, Susan Littleton, and Nancy Coy. 

 

Vice-President Megan Fox called the meeting to order and asked for a motion to approve 

the agenda.  Dora Palmer moved to approve and Lowell Newsom seconded the motion to 

approve the agenda.  All present voted favorably. 

 

Those present indicated they had received the secretary’s minutes by email in addition to 

having copies distributed at the meeting.  Lowell Newsom made the motion to approve 

the secretary’s minutes with Robbie Wheeler seconding the motion.  All present voted 

favorably. 

 

Lowell Newsom gave the treasurer’s report indicating that the Chamber had a bank 

balance of $3549.36 as of 6/19/2017.  Robbie Wheeler made a motion to accept the 

treasurer’s report and Larry Pollard seconded.  All present voted favorably. 

 

Megan Fox called for events to be held in the coming months.  Nathan Asbury announced 

that he plans to have a Grand Opening of the new Salon possibly on July 15, 2017 (or in 

August).  The Chamber will hold a ribbon cutting at the grand opening. 

 

The date of October 28, 2017, was selected for the Trunk or Treat.  It will be held at Price 

Park and the fire station from 4 p.m. until dark. 

 

Discussion was held regarding Sterling Price Days but will be decided later next month. 

 

Lowell Newsom reported that Chariton County will be highlighted in an upcoming issue 

of Missouri Life Magazine.  He passed out sample copies of the layout and mentioned 

that they will be used in advertising the area. 

 

Dr. Sally Hubbard Walk was discussed and plans were considered regarding the closing 

lunch (June 29, 2017) with drawing.  Rick Jones made the motion that all walkers should 

be included in the lunch and drawing for the prize.  Nathan Asbury seconded the motion 

and all present voted favorably. 

 

The next business member to receive donuts for the month will be the City of 

Keytesville.  The drawing was held for the July Business of the month and that would be 

the Chariton County Journal. 

 

The next meeting is scheduled for Mon., July 17, 2917, at the Café.  Nancy Coy moved 

that the meeting be adjourned with Larry Pollard seconding.  All present voted favorably. 


